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17th July 2020 
 
Dear parents/carers, 
 
As we started this year together, who would have anticipated the events that were to unfold?  We just 
wanted to take the time to thank you as parents for everything you have done in supporting your 
children with their learning.  Some of you may be worried about the impact of the school closure on 
your child’s attainment and mental health and wellbeing – this is understandable; however, please be 
assured that we have a plan in place – a good one! 
 
We pride ourselves on the demonstration of the six Newchurch core values: respect, resilience, 
resourcefulness, responsibility, reciprocity and reflectiveness.  We have seen these demonstrated in 
abundance over the last few months by our children, families and staff. We are truly blessed. 
 
It is so easy for the school year to be shrouded by the challenges of COVID-19, but there are many 
things we can reflect upon and celebrate – our Ofsted inspection in November for one.  It is hard to 
believe it was in this academic year! 
 
However challenging it has been, what we can boast is a solid partnership between home and school 
that has been strengthened in the face of adversity. We often say that we are part of the ‘Newchurch 
Family’, and this has never been truer since the closure of the school in March, and the subsequent 
reopening in June. The love, care and compassion that we have seen between our staff, governors and 
families has been so genuine and heartfelt. 
 
Have a fantastic summer and we look forward to welcoming you all back in September. 
 

With kindest regards, 

 

Mrs J Narraway  Mrs Rachel Burns 

Head Teacher   Chair of Governors 


